

## State of Wisconsin / DEPARTMENT OF MILITARY AFFAIRS

PO BOX 8111 MADISON 53708-8111

TELEPHONE 608 242-3000 DSN 724-3000

OFFICE OF THE ADJUTANT GENERAL

August 22, 2022

Michael J. Queensland Senate Chief Clerk P.O. Box 7882 Madison, WI 53707

Edward A. Blazel Assembly Chief Clerk 17 West Main Street, Room 401 Madison, WI 53703

Dear Mr. Queensland and Mr. Blazel:

I am pleased to submit to the Legislature information regarding environmental impact statements in accordance with Wis. Stat. § 1.11(2)(j). The Department of Military Affairs reports that no environmental impact statements were issued during the report period of July 1, 2021, through June 30, 2022. One assessment of whether an impact statement was required was conducted during the rulemaking process for revisions to Ch. WEM 7.03 regarding Wisconsin disaster fund eligibility requirements. It was determined that the revision will not have a significant negative impact on the environment.

Sincerely,

Maj Gen, WI Department of Military Affairs

The Adjutant General